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Praise God for the youth winter retreat that took place on 6/27 — 6/28. Please pray that the
youths will continue to have the heart to seek God after the retreat. Pray that God touch their
hearts to spend time with Him, reading the Bible and praying daily.

Right after the winter retreat, we need to start planning for the summer retreat in January.
Please pray for wisdom and strength to start the planning process as well as continue to serve
our regular ministry.

Please continue to pray for our new couple fellowship. Pray for these couples to continue to
develop their faith and marriage through God’s grace. Most of the wives who attend the
fellowship are believers who are married to non-believer husbands. Please pray for these
sisters to continue to deepen their faith with Christ and be a living testimony to their husband
and families. Pray for God’s works in the husbands’ hearts to seek Him.

In the next few months, we need to continue to pay special attention to the brothers and
sisters who have accepted Christ as their personal Lord and Savior, but have not yet been
baptized. We pray that some of them will be ready to be baptized in September or January
next year. May the Lord help and lead them.
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